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April 7, 1969

Present: F. Elliott Burch
J. Wilmer Bowles
George R. Aud

Meeting convened at 1:30 p.m.

Safety Control Program

Corporal M. Sandidge informed the Commissioners of the safety program that is- to
be put into effect that will cover safety measures for boating, driving, water
safety, fire safety, etc. There will be films shown at no cost, and also booklets
available at a nominal cost. He presented listing of expenses that will be
incurred, totaling $985, stating that the Maryland Safety Commission will
appropriate $500 if the county will match it. Corporal Sandidge said he would
like to know this money is available even if all of it is not spent. This money
would carry them through June 30, 1969. Next year they are going to try to get
the entire $1,000 from the state so that the county will not have to contribute
anything.

Mr. Burch advised the corporal that this will be disucssed with our attorney

to determine if the Commissioners can legally grant funds in this respect, and
the corporal will be so informed.

Auditor's Fees

The Commissioners approved payment of $2250 to David M. Gruber, for services
for 3rd quarter, Fiscal Year.

Public Hearing on Golden Beach Road

Hearing advertised as required by law notifying public of intent to alter present
alignment of Golden Beach Road. There were no persons present to either protest
or speak in favor of the project.

Airport

Mr. Burch and Mr. Aud approved payment of $2,000 for engineering services on
this facility, to Rader & Associates for the month of February 1969.

Civil Defense

The Commissioners approved payment of $1880.31 to Loffler Construction Company,
as approved by Mr. F. Tilp, Architect, for construction of the stairway shelter.
Approved Change Order #l, and it was signed by Mr. Burch. Approved payment of
$299.92 to Mr. Tilp for architect fees.

Beavin Company

The Commissioners approved payment of $5400 to this firm for February engineering
and other services on the Master Water and Sewage Plan, which is now 65%
completed.
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The Commissioners approved payment of $40.93 to Mrs. Kitty Barnes for telephone
calls made in connection with the work done by this Committee. Proof of all
calls made submitted with statement.

Piney Point Committee ]

Norris Fence

The Commissioners approved payment of $39 and $19 for fence materials purchased
from the So. Md. Wood Treating Corp., for installation on Mr. B. Norris property
on St. Andrews Church Road. The fence had to be replaced as the original one
was removed due to the reconstruction of this road.

State Mental Institutions

The Commissioners approved payment of $652.63, for 4th Quarter, Decemver 1968,
covering board, care and treatment of patients from St. Mary's County in State
mental and correctional hospitals.

Mechanicsville Fill

Reviewed petition protesting condition of this fill, recuesting that something
be done to diminish the smoke and obnoxious odors emanating from the facility.
The petition was submitted to the Health Department and was forwarded to the
Commissioners by Mr. W. Raum of that agency.

Meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m. J

Approved,

(\:?Cu_«kb& Donel

F. Elliott Burch, President
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